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Date
MINUTES OF THE HOUSE LOCAL GOVERNMENT COMMITTEE

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Sharon Schwartz at 3:30 p.m. on January 14, 2010, in
Room 144-S of the Capitol.

All members were present except:
Representative Mitch Holmes - Excused
Representative Delia Garcia - Absent
Representative Steve Huebert - Excused
Representative Michael Peterson - Absent
Representative Mike Slattery - Absent

Committee staff present:
Mike Heim, Office of the Revisor of Statutes
Kristen Kellems, Office of the Revisor of Statutes
Jill Shelley, Kansas Legislative Research Department
Carol Bertram, Committee Assistant

Conferees appearing before the Committee:
Representative Vincent Wetta
Doug Mays, City of Olathe
Randy M. Hearrell, Judicial Council

Others attending:
See attached list.

Chair Schwartz welcomed the committee members to the meeting and then introduced the staff from the
Research Department and the Office of the Revisor of Statutes.

Bill Introductions

Representative Vincent Wetta requested that the committee introduce an annexation bill, which last year was
referred to as a “snake annexation” bill. Represented Otto moved the Committee introduce this bill, seconded
by Representative Seiwert. The motion carried.

Representative Mah moved the Committee introduce a bill that would deal with unilateral annexation of land.
Her motion was seconded by Representative Gordon. The motion carried.

Doug Mays, City of Olathe, requested the Committee introduce a bill regarding facility conservation
improvement. It was moved by Representative Goico and seconded by Representative Otto that the
Committee introduce such a bill. The motion carried.

On behalf of the State Treasurer, Representative Mah moved that the Committee introduce two bills regarding
unclaimed property (1) to allow the Department of Health and Environment to share information with the
State Treasurer and (2) to allow the Department of Revenue to share information with the State Treasurer.
The motion was seconded by Representative Goico. The motion carried.

Chair Schwartz requested the Committee introduce a bill concerning land use relating to certain military
installations. The motion was seconded by Representative Gordon. The motion carried.

Chair Schwartz stated she has received a request from the Majority Leader’s office that the Committee
introduce a bill having to do with the annexation of land by cities. It was moved by Representative Goico
and seconded by Representative Mah that the Committee introduce this bill. The motion carried.

Representative Otto moved the Committee introduce a bill to prohibit a city from using a charter ordinance
to overturn a change in government without submitting the proposal to the voters. The motion was seconded
by Representative Mah. The motion carried.

Randy M. Hearrell, Judicial Council, distributed copies of the full report of the Judicial Council Homeowners’
Association Advisory Committee on 2009 HB 2253. (A copy of that report may be found through the Judicial
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Council’s website, http://www.kansasjudicialcouncil.org/2010leqgislation.stml) Also distributed was a
memorandum in regard to highlights/summary of proposed legislation relating to common interest
communities (Attachment 1). Mr. Hearrell reviewed the findings of the Advisory Committee and noted that
its recommendation is that HB 2253 not be passed, and instead the Uniform Common Interest Owners Bill
of Rights Act, asamended by the Judicial Council Homeowners’ Association Advisory Committee, be passed.
It was moved by Representative Goico and seconded by Representative Seiwert that this bill be introduced.
The motion carried.

Questions and answers followed. Mr. Hearrell explained the differences of a planned committee, a
condominium and cooperatives, and answered additional questions..

Chair Schwartz informed the Committee she anticipates the next meeting of the committee will be scheduled
for Thursday, January 21, 2010.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:08 p.m.

Representative Sharon Schwartz, Chair
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